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PG&E CLERICAL BARGAINING COMMITTEE HOLDS INTRODUCTORY MEETING 
 
The IBEW Local 1245 Bargaining Committee for Clerical negotiations at PG&E held a 
preliminary meeting at Weakley Hall in Vacaville on Nov. 17. 

Serving on the committee are Diane Tatu, Adrianne Franks, Donna Ambeau, Anna Bayless-
Martinez, Cecelia De La Torre, Lorenso Arciniega, Jennifer Gray, Graciela Nunez and Tim 
Ramirez, along with Organizer Eileen Purcell, Business Representatives Debbie Mazzanti and 
Arlene Edwards, Assistant Business Manager Dorothy Fortier and Business Manager Tom 
Dalzell. 

Negotiations are likely to include education committees to research particular issues early 
next year. Local 1245 Clerical members at PG&E will have the opportunity to submit 
bargaining proposals through their unit meetings, most likely in February and March.  

The Bargaining Committee will then sort and prioritize the members’ proposals and put 
them into an opening package. The company and union could exchange opening packages 
as early as June. 

Please check the IBEW website for more detailed information as plans for Clerical bargaining 
are finalized. 

   

      
Among those attending the initial meeting of the PG&E Clerical Bargaining Committee at Weakley Hall on 
Nov. 17 were Cecelia De La Torre, Anna Bayless-Martinez  (top left); Jennifer Gray, Graciela Nunez (top right); 
Diane Tatu, Lorenso Arciniega (bottom right); and Local 1245 Organizer Eileen Purcell  and Adrianne Franks 
(bottom left). 
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